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From the Desk of Mrs. Scheer 
It is that time of year, the holidays are quickly approaching and the pace of life just seems to get 
faster. We have many fun activities and opportunities for the students here at school and in the 
community planned.  If you plan on assisting in classroom activities remember you need to be an 
approved volunteer through the school district. I wish you all a happy holiday season and a 
prosperous new year and remember you can contact me at any time by calling the school or emailing 
me at scheer@marshfieldschools.org  
 

Madison Elementary is on Instagram 
Follow us @madisonelemmarshfield on Instagram to see the latest activities and happenings! Tag us 
with the hashtags #madisonfamily & #madisonproud 
Scan the QR code to get started! 

 
Madison Elementary is on YouTube 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCLq6EC5jFuVDOP9a7O08P5g 
 
Thanks!!! 
Thank you to all the families who came out for conferences. It was great to see so many of you here 
in the building! Thank you also to everyone who donated snacks and goodies for the teacher dinner 
on the conference evenings.  We would like to take the opportunity to thank the Madison PTO for the 
amazing book fair!  In addition, their generous donation of books and materials to the school is greatly 
appreciated by all of our students and teachers.   
 
Madison Happenings & Events 
December 10 – Culver’s Night 5:00-8:00PM 10% of sales back to Madison Elementary 
December 11 – School Board Meeting 7:30 Board of Education Office 
December 17 – Holiday Concert Grade 1-3 6:00 Marshfield High School Auditorium 
December 18 – Kindergarten Holiday Concert 1:00 Madison Gym 
December 23 – January 1 Winter Break 
January 2 – Classes Resume 
 

Congratulations!!!!     PBIS Monthly Winners 
Super Tiger: Student of the Month – Alex Weigel & Maddie Kundinger 
Tidy Tiger: Cleanest Room – Mrs. Christensen’s Kindergarten 
Fire Drill Heroes: Best Fire Drill Behavior – Mrs. Trulen’s Class 
Growth Mindset Teacher of the Month – Mrs. Topness & Mrs. Ule 



 
 

 

No Smoking 
Please remember that there is no smoking on any Marshfield School District property, this includes 
cars.  Our campuses are smoke free.  Please refrain from smoking in your cars and on school 
grounds. 
 
Remind 
Sign up for text updates from Madison Elementary.  Please sign up using the code for the grade level 
your student is in.  You will need to sign up for each grade level. 
 
4K:  @d7kbcb 
Kindergarten:  @63k3c8 
1st Grade:  @madison1st 
2nd Grade:  @f9369a 
3rd Grade:  @b6k4b4f7 
4th Grade:  @6de286 
5th Grade:  @29ab6h 
6th Grade:  @fc92bag 
 
Madison PTO  
A great way to get involved at Madison School is to become part of our parent teacher organization 
(PTO).  We have an active and supportive PTO to which we are truly thankful.  Look for our PTO on 
Facebook or email than at madisonpto510@gmail.com 
 

Hour of Code 
Our students are changing the future with an Hour of Code 

We live in a world surrounded by technology and we know that whatever field our students choose to 
go into as adults, their ability to succeed will increasingly depend on understanding how technology 
works.  But only a tiny fraction of us are learning how technology works. Fewer than half of all schools 
teach computer science.  That’s why our entire school is joining in on the largest learning event in 
history: The Hour of Code, during Computer Science Education Week (December 3-9). More than 
100 million students worldwide have already tried an Hour of Code. 

Our Hour of Code is making a statement that Madison is ready to teach these foundational 21st-
century skills. This is a chance to change the future of education in Marshfield! 
See http://hourofcode.com/us for details, and help spread the word. 

 
Growth Mindset Monthly News 

December: We Love a Challenge!  
Nurturing Environment + Challenging Work + High Expectations = Growth 
This month we will focus on equality (the quality of being equal) versus equity (the quality of being 
fair).  This includes giving each student what he/she needs to succeed and setting high expectations 
for all students with a focus on personalized learning.   
 



 
 

 

Winter Weather 
Winter is just around the corner! In order to make sure that your students are prepared, we would like 
to remind you of the following information. Students are expected to go outside for recess when the 
weather is 0 degrees or above, so please make sure that they have boots, jackets, caps, and mittens. 
Snow pants would also be highly recommended for any outdoor activities. Please remember to label 
all of your children’s belongings and check the lost and found regularly as it fills up seemingly 
overnight! 
 
School Closings 
Radio Stations WDLB (AM 1450) and WOSQ (FM 92.3) will announce any school closings due to 
inclement weather. Other options for checking on school closings are to go on the school district’s 
website at www.marshfieldschools.org or to watch channels 7 or 9 out of Wausau. The school district 
will also uses and automated text messaging system to send an automated message to families 
announcing any school closings.  
ON DAYS WHEN THE WEATHER BECOMES STORMY AND SCHOOL IS ALREADY IN SESSION, 
WE ASK THAT YOU NOT CALL THE SCHOOL TO SEE IF THE CHILDREN WILL BE DISMISSED 
EARLY. Again, we ask that you listen to the radio stations listed above since they will announce any 
school closings that occur during the school day or check on the websites or TV stations listed above.  
In the event that school is closed early, it is especially important for working parents to make special 
arrangements for their children. Please devise a plan of action so that your children know where they 
should go in case school is closed during the day due to inclement weather. 
 
 
  



 
 

 

Breakfast Menu 

 



 
 

 

Lunch Menu 
 

 


